
November 13. Choice Housing  
November 14. Experience of Argyle. As usual, it was a great event. Thanks to everyone involved with 
organizing the event. I have heard a lot of good comments from the public.  
November 18. Airport board meeting 
November 20. Attended a meeting with TIR head office staff including Deputy Minister Paul Lafleche, 
Chief Engineer Peter Hackett as well as various executive directors from different TIR departments. It 
was an opportunity to discuss various issues we have in Yarmouth county. The meeting was joint with 
Yarmouth Town and municipality. Councillor Donaldson and I attended. 
November 22. Attended the Christmas tree lighting at town hall. As usual, they have done a wonderful 
job in lighting up frost park. This year they had a special tree lit up in purple in memory of MaCali 
Cormier, the little girl killed in the Santa Claus parade in 2018.  
November 25. Attended a executive meeting at Nakile to go over their pension plan proposals.  
November 26. Had a meeting with staff from Compass Co op with an update of their work. They have 
one property in Shelburne which they will be converting into housing units and one in Barton which they 
are waiting on final closing of the deal. In October they took over a Dartmouth co op with 39 units. It 
was one that was struggling and were about to lose it , so Compass was able to save it. They are very 
interested in getting something done in our municipality 
November 27. Attended a meeting with Wild Salt, CAO and our project manager to discuss and go over 
the class A estimate for the new admin building. 
November 27. Nakile Board meeting 
November 29. Attended the athletic awards at école par-en-bas. The event was very well attended. I 
would like to congratulate all the award recipients. 
December 1. Attended our own Christmas tree lighting at the archives as well as the tree lighting in west 
Pubnico on Dec 4th. Both events were very well attended.  
December 5. Attended Western Counties Library board meeting. Mahala Sears has been hired as Library 
Clerk at the Pubnico branch. Regular hours resumed on November 4th.  
December 8. Attended the Christmas tree lighting at the Quinan club. 
December 9. Attended waste check board meeting.  
 
Recorded a Christmas greeting with CJLS on behalf of council and staff which will be aired daily  
 
Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy 2020  
 


